
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 NOTIFICATION 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Saturday morning, January 25, 2003, at 3:30 a.m., Qwest experienced a computer 
worm, which impacted access to its systems.  Qwest is currently working to assess the 
issue fully and to determine the impacts to its computer systems. 
 
Pursuant to SGAT §5.7, and QPAP § 13.3, Qwest is providing notification of this Force 
Majeure event to the extent any delay or failure in performance was caused by these 
circumstances.  
 
 
 


